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Newsmakers 7-4-21
Greg Dunker speaks with Paducah Police Chief Brian Laird about three 
recent crashes in the same area of Interstate 24 that involved semi trucks 
where a lane restriction has been put in place. Laird discusses the 
difficulty of responding and working at a multi-vehicle crash scene with 
fatalities, and how law enforcement officials and Kentucky Transportation 
Cabinet officials have discussed how safety can be improved through the 
Kentucky restriction for the Illinois work zone (0:00 - 8:36). McCracken 
County Judge Executive Craig Clymer talks to Greg Dunker about the 
completion of a project he started to put a racial unity message on a 
water tower along I-24. Clymer says the presence of a Confederate park and 
flag on private property alongside the Interstate may give people the 
wrong impression of local citizens, and his hopes that the privately-
funded banner provides a better representation of the community. He added 
that this is a statement that must be backed up by the way people live and 
treat each other in McCracken County (8:36 - 14:00).  BH

Newsmakers 7-11-21
The previous week's program was re-run.

Newsmakers 7-18-21 Greg Dunker speaks with Marty Keith about the Lifest 
Christian music festival in Nashville. (0:00-9:00) Alan Watts with 
Travelin' the Bluegrass speaks with Purple Toad Winery owner Allen Dossey 
about the history of the winery, why his family decided to establish a 
winery, and the challenges and successes they have encountered. (9:00-
15:00) ES

Newsmakers 7-25-21 State Senator Danny Carroll joins the Greg Dunker Show 
to discuss his decision to run for reeleaction in 2022. Carroll explains 
why he decided to run again, what he has accomplished, and what he would 
like to accomplish if re-elected. (0:00-5:00) City of Paducah Public 
Information Officer Pam Spencer joins the Greg Dunker Show to promote an 
upcoming job fair. (5:00-9:08) Maestro Ponti with the Paducah Symphony 
Orchestra provides an update on upcoming orchestras, discusses what has 
taken place since COVID-19 closed the orchestra last year, and what can be 
expected moving forward. (9:08-14:55) BH (ES sub)

Newsmakers 8-1-21  J.W. Cleary hosts the First Friday Show and discusses 
the 8th of August festival. Cleary speaks with Stephanie Gray, and Marvin 
Nunn, two organizers for the 8th of August festival. They discuss upcoming 
festivities, the history behind the festival, and more.TB (0:00-11:00) 
Greg Dunker talks with new Paducah Tilghman football coach Shawn Thompson 
about his past, the future of Tilghman football, and more. (11:00-15:00)



Newsmakers 8-8-21 Justin Carrico discusses the Catilyst Community Center, 
a project to meet the needs of those who need it most in Graves County. 
Carrico discusses how to donate to the project, why he decided to 
establish it, what the target audience of the project will be, and how 
listeners can get involved. (0:00-6:37) A representative with the United 
Way joins the Greg Dunker Show to discuss Project United, a program to 
build volunteer teams to better the community. They discuss how to get 
involved, and how it benefits the community. (6:37-11:30) Alan Watts with 
Travelin' the Bluegrass interviews Kentucky's Agriculture Commissioner Dr. 
Ryan Quarles about his recent Kentucky Farm Bureau Water Management tour 
in Colorado. (11:30-14:57) ES

Newsmakers 8-15-21  Bill Hughes talks with McCracken County Commissioner 
Bill Bartleman about their approval of memorandums of understanding with 
Paducah City Commission and the McCracken County Sports Tourism Commission 
to fund the new sports complex. The county recevied a COVID-relief grant 
that allowed them to contribute $12.5 million to the project. The city and 
county will split the cost of this venture, and will also split the 
expense of equipping the new 911 center. Cost for that is yet to be 
determined, but other law enforcement agencies that will use the services 
of the center will contribute what is needed for their participation 
(0:00-5:54). McCracken County Judge-Executive Craig Clymer spoke with Greg 
Dunker about his meeting with law enforcement and state officials about 
the increase in crashes on Interstate 24 in Paducah. As vehicles begin 
merging for a work zone that is actually across the Ohio River in 
Illinois, numerous crashes have taken place, and several of the involved 
fatalities. Clymer outlines some of the ideas that were presented in the 
meeting, including increased enforcement and police presence, or reduction 
of the speed limit (6:00-12:30). Alan Watts talks with Kentucky Tobacco 
Specialist Dr. Andy Bailey discusses the progress of this year's tobacco 
crop. He says disease has been low this year. Bailey also speaks about 
farmers who are growing wrapper grade tobacco, and how they feel about 
this variety (12:40-14:27).

Newsmakers 8-22-21  Easton Sanders speaks with Marshall County Public 
Health Director Billy Pitts about the outbreak of COVID-19 in the county. 
Pitts discusses the importance of getting vaccinated, the seriousness of 
the outbreak, and more. (0:00-9:40) Alan Watts speaks with University of 
Kentucky Tobacco Specialist Dr. Andy Bailey, who discusses the 2021 
tobacco crop in Kentucky, tobacco farming, and more. TB

Newsmakers 8-29-21 McCracken Co. Commissioner Bill Bartleman and Greg 
Dunker discuss traffic issues on Clarks River Road in Paducah, including a 
recent fatal crash that claimed four lives. Bartleman has been working 
with KY Transportation officials to determine if the speed limit on this 
stretch of road can be reduced, and if other improvements can be made to 
decrease the likelihood of crashes (0:00 - 6:00). Ken Canter tells Greg 
Dunker about Made to Stay, a service that allows people to volunteer to 
help senior citizens so they can remain in the comfort and security of 
their homes as long as possible. He describes how seniors benefit from 
having household help, someone to take them on errands, and someone to 
talk to. He also discusses the means by which this operates - volunteers 
who want to honor older citizens by lending a hand (6:05 - 11:50). Bill 



Hughes talks to Paducah Police Officer about the Battle of the Badges 
softball game, a softball game that will pit the police department and 
fire department against each other. All of the proceeds will benefit non-
profit organizations chosen by the teams. Donations will be collected, and 
all concessions will be donated, too. They hope this will become an annual 
event and will involve more agencies in the future (12:00 - 14:45).  ES 
(Bill)

Newsmakers 9-5-21 Dr. Carl LeBuhn with Mercy Health Lourdes and Baptist 
Health, Dr. Ben Thompson with Baptist Health, and Emerson Goodwin with 
Kentucky Care join the First Friday Show to discuss the COVID-19 pandemic 
and the importance of receiving a COVID-19 vaccine. (0:00-14:50) ES

Newsmakers 9-12-21 BH
J.W. Cleary, host of the First Friday Show, had a discussion with Dr. Carl 
La Buhn, Dr. Ben Thompson, and Kentucky Care's Emerson Goodwin. They 
discussed the latest surge in COVID-19 cases in the area, and the pros and 
cons of getting the vaccine (0:00 - 9:00). Alan Watts of Travelin the 
Bluegrass speaks with Scott Holt of Merck Animal Health about their 
Allflex Livestock Intelligence system, which uses visual and electronic 
identification tags to provide traceability down to the level of 
individual animals, which allows them to manage their livestocksâ�� health 
and wellbeing, whilst also improving productivity, profitability and 
sustainability (9:10 - 14:45). BH

Newsmakers 9-19-21 BY
Brian York of the Region One Sports Report discusses the local sports 
scene, including recent high school football games (0:00 - 6:00). Alan 
Watts of Travelin the Bluegrass speaks Kentucky Dept. of Agriculture Farm 
and Home Safety Program Administrator Dale Dobson, who shares details 
about an Owensboro high school student who became interested in preventing 
farmer suicides. Fifteen-year-old Chloe Eaglehair did a research project 
on the topic, which she presented at the Kentucky State Fair (6:10 - 
8:10). Alan Watts of Travelin the Bluegrass has a conversation with Rachel 
Wade of Ed-Mar Dairy in Walton, Kentucky. She shares information about the 
Kenton County Farm Tour, which offers visitors a chance to learn about 13 
farms or agri-tourism venues.  Wade talks about the farm tour, what people 
can see, and why the event is held (8:15 - 14:45). BY

Newsmakers 9-26-21 Lyon County Judge Executive Wade White provides an 
update on the war on Asian carp. White talks about the methods that have 
been successful, the method that he believes has failed, the imrovements 
we're seeing across Kentucky's waterways, and where he thinks future 
funding should be spent. (0:00-7:26) Comedian and singer Cledus T. Judd 
joins the Greg Dunker Show to discuss his newest song 'Kid in Trouble.' 
Judd shares how the story relates to his childhood, and his struggle with 
addiction. Judd said the song is his way of raising awareness of the 
issue. ES


